The National Brewing Library at Oxford Brookes University

Annual Report to the Institute of Brewing & Distilling Grants Committee for the period October 2008 – September 2009
Management Committee

The Management Committee met in November 2008 at Oxford Brookes and in May 2009 at the IBD headquarters at Clarges Street. Items considered during the year included the deposit of the IBD Archives in the NBL; new acquisitions; the ongoing project to check for and acquire missing journal issues; the impact of the acquisition of the Michael Jackson collection of books and papers by OBU on the NBL; concern over the closure of the Coors Museum and the threat to other book collections in the industry; the annual operational plan and annual report; and publicity and promotion.
The May meeting was David Long’s final meeting and the Committee wished him well for his retirement and thanked him for all the work he had done to help establish and develop the NBL.
Visits to the NBL (Figures in brackets are for 2007 – 2008)
During the year, the Special Collections Reading Room had 138 (179) visits. Of these, 23 (41) had the National Brewing Library identified as the main focus of the visit. While visits overall were down during the year (particularly during university semesters), this still compares reasonably with the other special collections, eg the Fuller Collection (the main catering and gastronomy collection) had 25 (63) visits.
We were pleased to welcome a number of overseas visitors and to host meetings of the IBD Council and the British Guild of Beer Writers – both of which included a visit to the NBL.
New additions / donations
From January to December 2008, 372 items were donated or purchased (including large donations from Coors and the BBPA); from January 2009 to date 55 items have been donated or purchased.

Thanks are again due to Chris Marchbanks for his work on obtaining donations of newly published books from authors or publishers and materials from other donors. The Management Committee record their thanks to the donors.
28 current journals are still being donated by the publishers and added to stock and our thanks again go to these publishers.
A significant addition to the NBL is the deposit of the IBD Archive and, while it is not intended that individual items are catalogued, it will be publicised, and a handlist of contents will be available, through the NBL web pages.

Journal holdings
A major project has been carried out to identify missing issues in journal holdings. These will be advertised through the website and an appeal made to anyone who can help fill the gaps by donation.
Web pages

The NBL web pages were checked, and updated, with further links to related sites and
the 2008 donation/acquisitions list added.
The NBL (or mention of it) comes out as the 1st, 2nd, & 9th, results in a Google search under “brewing library”. 
IBD Grants Committee grant

Oxford Brookes University Library acknowledges, with thanks, receipt of the IBD Grants Committee annual grant of £1,500 for 2008-09. The grant contributes towards the day-to-day ongoing costs of supporting and maintaining the collection, eg cataloguing, stock management, access and an initial basic enquiry service.
National Brewing Library Management Committee

05 November 2009 (Don Marshall 20 November 2009)

PAGE  
1
C:\DON\Special Collections\Brewing Coll\Annual Report 2008-09.docLast printed 05/11/2009 10:56 AM

